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Press Release  

Brussels, 15 January 2015 
 

 
Henri Vermeulen takes on ERPC chairmanship  
 
 
The European Recovered Paper Council (ERPC) is pleased to 
announce the appointment of Henri Vermeulen as chairman, taking 
over from Beatrice Klose (Intergraf). Mr Vermeulen is Vice President 
Paper for Recycling of the Smurfit Kappa Group and represents 
CEPI in the EPRC. His ERPC chairmanship began on 1 January 
2015 and he will remain in this position until the end of 2016. 
 
The ERPC was set up as an industry self-initiative in November 2000 to monitor the progress 
towards meeting the paper recycling targets set out in the 2000 European Declaration on 
Paper Recycling. In 2011, the ERPC committed itself to meeting and maintaining both the 
voluntary recycling target of 70% in the EU-27 plus Switzerland and Norway by 2015 as well 
as qualitative targets in areas such as waste prevention, ecodesign, and research and 
development. 
 

“The ERPC has been very successful in carrying out qualitative actions on paper recovery, to 
improve the quality of paper for recycling in Europe. The challenge is to maintain the current 
high collection and recycling volumes in Europe, despite changing paper consumption 
patterns”, said Mr Vermeulen. 
 
Mr Vermeulen is 49 years of age and holds a master’s degree in Law from Maastricht 
University. Since 1997, he is responsible in Europe for all recovered paper activities, first at 
Kappa Packaging and since 2005 for the merged Smurfit Kappa group. In this function he is 
involved in many different entities throughout Europe, from operating paper for recycling 
companies to industrial associations like CEPI, where he chaired the Recycling & Product 
committee for several years.  He is married with two children and has the Dutch Nationality. 
 
For more information, please contact the ERPC Secretariat, Ulrich Leberle, at  
+32 2 627 49 23, erpc@cepi.org or visit www.paperforrecycling.eu  
 
Notes to Editor: 

 
ERPC monitors the progress of the European Declaration openly and transparently and coordinates 
the joint work to achieve the set targets. Additionally, ERPC coordinates the commitments of all the 
Signatories and Supporters. 
 
Members of ERPC are CEPI, CITPA, EMFA, ERPA, ETS, FEPE, INGEDE, INTERGRAF, ACE. 
Supporters are EuPIA, FINAT, RADTECH Europe. The European Commission, DG Environment and 
DG Enterprise, are permanent observers of the ERPC. 
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